
Hillsboro Energy Commission Approved Minutes

April 8th, 2021

Meeting opened at 6:07 PM; online via Jitsi https://meet.jit.si/HillsboroughNHEnergyCommission

No in-person option to attend.

Online attendance: Brett Cherrington, Chairman – no others present; Vice Chairman - Adam 
Charrette

– no others present; Sue Durling - no others present

NH Emergency Order #12 authorization for electronic meetings was read by Chairman Cherrington.

No minutes to vote on

Electric Vehicles:

Brett opened the meeting with a review of the EV charging presentation and created a sharable 
online folder to keep all the references and related documents in one accessible spot. Brett 
mentioned through his research that there was very little state precedent set for the state when it 
comes to net zero ordinance and regulations, so EV charging infrastructure may be an easier area to 
discuss with the planning board at our upcoming meeting.

Net Zero:

Brett mentioned some resources and organizations to refer to on net zero best practices, including 
the Office of Strategic Initiatives and NH energy residential performance association. Brett also found
some state regulations in regards to PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) districts, and thinks this 
may be an area for discussion with planning board.

LED Lights:

Brett was in contact with Laura Buono who mention a few other organizations to invite for bid, 
including Affinity, Litech, and Seamans. Adam sent the draft of the Hillsboro LED bid to the 
commission for review, Brett said it all looked pretty good and just wanted to double check to make 
sure there was no contradictions about replicating our current lumen output and lamp locations with 
our desire to reduce locations and output. 

Energy Portfolio Manager:

Sue is still working with the town and utilities companies for the energy portfolio, but once complete 
we will have energy consumption details for all municipal buildings dating back to 2013.

Energy Audit:

Brett received some details from Jon that Shake to shingles will be doing a week long audit of town 
buildings and facilities in June pending select board approval.

Next meeting: April 22nd, 6:00PM.

Meeting adjourned at 6:48 PM, motion to adjourn by Sue, seconded by Adam. 

Roll call vote: Adam –aye, Brett – aye, Sue - aye.

Respectfully submitted,

Adam Charrette


